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Secretary
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Bringing Five Million Americans Back Into the Banking System: 

A Successful Cooperative Effort Among Financial Institutions, Regulators and Community Groups

Dear Chairman Greenspan, Comptroller Hawke, Director Seidman, Chairperson Tanoue, Chairman Pitofsky and Secretary Summers:

Today’s Wall Street Journal described Bank of America’s leadership effort to move the unbanked into banking and to minimize the pitfalls of the present ChexSystems, a system that has, in effect, prevented five million or more former bank customers from joining the banking system. (article attached) 

We strongly applaud Bank of America’s clear leadership. They have set a standard that no regulator could possibly set even if it had clear jurisdiction. Greenlining and other community members are also gratified to learn at our meeting of September 28th (co-hosted with the Federal Reserve) 
 that the nation’s largest thrift, Washington Mutual, and California’s second largest bank, Wells Fargo
, intend to follow Bank of America’s lead. Similarly, a number of the other nine banks that attended this meeting, such as U.S. Bancorp, Bank of the West and Sanwa, indicated that they were likely to soon do the same. 

As OTS and the Federal Reserve remarked at our meeting, this was an excellent example of the effectiveness of financial institutions, regulators and community groups working together, even when there is no clear regulatory framework, to achieve a common goal that makes good business sense. We strongly concur and welcome the opportunity to replicate this informal procedure as it relates to community reinvestment, predatory lending and other issues of common concern. 

Our next scheduled meeting, which will be co-hosted by the Federal Reserve, is set for December 5th. Subsequent to that meeting and prior to the end of the year, we hope to provide a joint report to all of you on the initial results of this joint effort to modify the counterproductive aspects of ChexSystems.

Sincerely,

Robert Gnaizda

Policy Director

Greenlining Institute

� Participants at the September 28th meeting included Bank of America, Bank of the West, CalFed, Citibank, Sanwa, Union, US Bancorp, Washington Mutual, Wells Fargo, FDIC, Federal Reserve, FTC, OCC, OTS, Operation Hope, Allen Temple and ChexSystems.


� Two weeks prior to this announcement, Washington Mutual and Wells Fargo took the lead in announcing a pilot project with Allen Temple Baptist Church of Oakland to accept, in effect, anyone within ChexSystems as a customer so long as they had not engaged in fraud.





